
 Term 2       Week 12                    Tuesday 30 June 2020 
 

“Te Ako i te Ora”       -   “Learning through Living” 

From the  Principal’s Pen ………….. 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 

What a rollercoaster of a term and the year so far!  Hopefully over the upcoming 
2-week break period we can all re-charge our energy levels by having a rest and 
not continuing with on-line learning challenges, as experienced at the last  
holiday/lockdown period. 
I know that the children are tired, as are the teachers and staff and are all looking 
forward to the rest.  Carrying on with Reading, either to, by, or with your child is 
relaxing and will help to instill in them a love of reading. 
Enjoy the break and I look forward to seeing you all next term on Monday  
20th July. 
 

 
Proposed Enrolment Scheme (zone) 
I think there may be some confusion in our community over the timing 
of the proposed enrolment scheme. 

 
9 June  The consultation period started and lasts 4 weeks. 
 
13 July  The paperwork and correspondence is sent to the Ministry of 
                           Education. 
 
13-17 July The Ministry of Education considers the feedback and approves  
                           the Scheme. 
 
29 July  The Board of Trustees meet to ratify the scheme prior to notifying 
                           the public. 
 
September The Board of Trustees advise parents of the likely number of ‘Out 
                           of Zone’ places available for the following year. 
 
October Deadline for ‘Out of Zone’ applications (exact date to be  
    determined). 
  Ballot is held. 
 
Prior to the Ballot being drawn: - 
Applications are sorted into the following six priority groupings (as set down by 
the Ministry of Education): 
 
1. Applicants accepted for a special programme 
      (“This priority category is not applicable at this school because the school  
       does not run a special programme approved by the Secretary”) 
2. Siblings of current students 
3. Siblings of former students 
4. Children of former students 
5. Children of Board employees or Board members 
6. All other applicants 
 
Successful applicants are notified in writing in 3 days of ballot being drawn. 
Unsuccessful applicants are notified in writing in 3 days of ballot being drawn and 
also notified of their number on the school’s waiting list. 
 
Term 1, 2021 -  The enrolment scheme comes into effect. 
 
Instructions relating to the operation of enrolment schemes are available on the 
Ministry of Education’s website, or a copy is available to look at, at the School  
Office. 

KidsKlub Update 
“After consultation with KidsKlub, the children attending their afterschool programme will meet at the out-
side area at the back of the hall, which is under cover.  The KidsKlub van will enter the school premises 
from Wykeham Place at 3:15pm, which is after the other children and parents have left the school grounds.  
The van will park at the entrance of our school premises on Wykeham Place, just before the main gate, 
which is a safe area for the children to get on the van.  The school’s staff carpark is too full and  
therefore a dangerous area for children to board the van.  If you have any further questions in relation to 
KidsKlub, please contact Bruce or Donna at KidsKlub.” 
 
Thank you for your co-operation 
Cherie Holland 
Chairperson, Board of Trustees 

 
Dogs on the School Grounds 
Please be aware of the school policy  -  ‘No dogs on the school grounds’.  Some of our 
children, and parents are worried by dogs. 
 
 

Glenfield Intermediate School  — Open Days/Evenings Information 
 
 Wednesday 29 July 6:30—8:00pm 
    Parents meet in the hall for a brief presentation by students and staff.   
                                               There will be an opportunity for a guided tour of the school. 
 Transition Day  Year 6 students at Marlborough School visit GIS to experience the specialist 
      Tuesday 11 August           programme. 
 
 Mon 17th/Tues 18th 
       Wed 19th August  Parents and students are welcome to have a tour of GIS.  Parents will need 
       9:30am, 11:30am,  to book a time through the GIS Office (Ph 444 6582) 
       2:00pm  
                            
 25th and 27th August Late night enrolment evenings at GIS. 
      Office open until 7pm 
 
 
 
Have a great holiday break everyone 
Sue Buckley 
‘Learning is at the heart of our journey  
together’ 
 
Bricks 4 Kids 
This fun after-school programme is  
re-starting in Term 3. 
It is being held every Tuesday in the  
Library from 3:00pm—4:00pm. 
Enrol online now! 
First week is FREE! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Reading in the Library 
From the beginning next term, the Library will 
re-open from 3:00pm until 3:30pm on  
Mondays and Wednesdays for  
children and parents/grandparents to read 
and discover a love of books. 

CALENDAR DATES                                                                        
 

 
Friday 3 July 

3:00pm 
End of Term 2 

 
 

Monday 20 July 
8:30am 

Term 3 begins 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2020 
 
 

Term 2 
Tuesday 28 April to  
Friday 3 July 
 
Term 3 
Monday 20 July to 
Friday 25 September 
 
Term 4 
Monday 12 October to 
Friday 11 December 


